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This Week at Lincolnshire 

   Monday, November 26 

9:15 a.m.  Women’s Bible Study 

5:15 p.m.  GYM NIGHT 

7:00 p.m.  Church Book Club @ Stroles 

Thursday, November 29 

7:00 p.m. Nov/Dec. Leadership Team Meeting 

Saturday, December 1 

7:30 a.m. Fellowship Breakfasts 

8:30 a.m.  Quilters 

 
 

 

 
As a security measure, on Sunday mornings the back door is locked at 10:15, 
and front door is locked around 10:45. 
 

There is fireplace wood available on the north side of the ditch of the church 
property for anyone who has a fireplace and has the means to pick it up.  The 
wood needs to be split.  If interested, please see Stan Gorom or Marv 
Loutsenhizer.  

 

The church book club will meet this Monday, November 26 at 7:00 p.m. at  

the home of Ruth Strole.  This month’s book review and discussion is  

“Little Fires Everywhere” by Celeste Ng.  All interested women are invited  

to attend.  

 

Janice Circle has moved!  Her new address is: 

  455 E. Dupont Road 

  No. 47 

  Fort Wayne, IN  46825 (Phone number is the same) 
 

 

Last Sunday was a wonderful day in which we 

celebrated and showed our deep appreciation for 

Pastors Paul and Cheryl with a special cake (from 

their flock!), a special dollar gift, an outstanding 

potluck and a basket full of love and wishes!  A huge 

THANK YOU goes to Jan Ward and her kitchen crew 

for organizing the successful potluck, to everyone who brought food for 

sharing and another HUGE THANK YOU for the hospitality that you all 

extended to the Westerfield family.  Thanks also to the folks who stayed to 

wash dishes and clean up.  Also, thanks to the Hospitality team for the 

specially made nametags for the Westerfield family and for welcoming the 

big crowd of 108 people that came through the front door.  As a member of 

the Westerfield family said, “We will remember this wonderful day for a 

very, very long time.”   



 

The Camp Mack newsletter continues to be a wonderful source of  

information about the many activities and opportunities that are available  

at the camp. Gene Hollenberg, Executive Director, always writes an  

interesting and inspirational monthly cover letter that directs our thinking  

to the importance of the camp. I especially liked the November issue which  

had several beautiful color photos.  Todd Eastis, Communication Specialist,  

recently gave us an interesting presentation on the Camp and the murals.  

If you are not receiving the newsletter and would like to do so, he will  

be happy to include you in future direct mass emails.  Just let me know by  

email or note and I’ll send him our listing.  Thanks, Sara L.  
 

Although this is now Thanksgiving and soon to be December, thought you  

might like to know that it was another successful Camp Mack Festival.  Over  

$17,000 was raised at this year’s festival making it one of the most  

successful ever.  Among several of the reasons that Gene Hollenberg found  

the festival to be so special was that he saw so many people happily  

working together from different congregations, happy children, musical  

groups and other entertainers sharing God’s love for everyone and his wife  

was thrilled that he didn’t have to grow a beard!   

 

Did you know that Camp Mack can host your next holiday 

gathering or celebration? They can serve groups of 25-300 

people in their dining halls. Contact the camp for the 

space and let them cater your next event.   

 

Pastor Paul and Pastor Cheryl are taking well-earned vacation days and will 

be back Monday, November 26.  In their absence on Sunday, Pastor Sue 

Richard will give the message this morning.  She and her husband, Wesley 

were Mennonite self-supporting, English teaching missionaries in Japan for 

nearly 20 years after which they served as Church of the Brethren co-pastors 

in inner city Lima, Ohio.  At the same time, Wesley taught at Bluffton 

University in Ohio.  Their retirement destination was Goshen, IN and home 

church has become West Goshen CoB.  They find ways to serve both locally 

and through the Mennonite service program for Senior 

Adults.  

 

Be good; keep your feet dry, your eyes open, your heart at 

peace and your soul in the joy of Christ.      - Thomas Merton 

 

 
 

   December 2  Zakk Strole 
   December 4  Dick Strole 
   December 5  Joe Henderson 
   December 7  Pat Fair 
   December 15  Navaeh Mann 
   December 19  Katie Kolb 
   December 21  Lowell Shearer 
   December 22  DeWayne Fairchild 
   December 31  Casey Drudge 
   December 31  Bryan Thomas 

 
 
 
 
 
 

December 17  Jack and Judy Steckly 
 

 

 
 

   December 2  First Sunday of Advent 
   December 9  Second Sunday of Advent 
   December 16  Third Sunday of Advent 
   December 21  First Day of Winter 
   December 23  Fourth Sunday of Advent 
   December 24  Christmas Eve 
   December 25  Christmas Day 
   December 31  New Year’s Eve/Watch Night 

 


